Public Hearing

FFY 2001 Community Development Block Grant Program Shenango Township, Lawrence County

The Shenango Township Board of Supervisors held a Public Hearing on Thursday, March 22, 2001, at 12:00 p.m. at the Shenango Township Municipal Building, with Supervisors Richard Schweinsberg and Sherry Wehr present.

The purpose of this meeting was to obtain citizens comments on the proposed use of 2001 CDBG Funds which are obtained by the Pennsylvania Department of Community & Economic Development.

The Township anticipated allocation would be \$166,764.00. These funds are expected to be used for the: Housing Rehabilitation Program \$125,249.40, Elderly Home Safety \$16,500.00, and Program Administration \$25,014.60.

The Township anticipates that it will complete approximately 14 homes under the Housing Rehabilitation Program and 15 homes under the Elderly Home Safety Program with the 2001 funds.

There being no public comment motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Sherry Wehr to adjourn.

Brian D. Tanner Secretary-Treasurer